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Calendar highlights:  

Sunday, April 30 

 8 am H.O.M.E. pancake 

  -11 am breakfast fund-raiser 

Wednesday, May 10 

 5:30 pm: Hymn Sing & Potluck 

Tuesday, May 16 

  7 pm: Vestry Meeting 

Sunday, May 21 

 8 am & Ashley Makar 

  9:30 am    will preach 

Sunday, June 4 

 4 pm  Church school family 

 dinner 

From Shariya 

     ‘Easter people in a Good Friday world’ 
Dear Friends in Christ, 

 We find ourselves now in the glorious season of 

Easter – and the radiance of the Resurrection illuminates 

every facet of our lives! The joy the Risen Christ bestows 

upon the disciples, we discover as we make our way 

through the season and linger with the Gospel texts our 

lectionary provides, is no superficial or shallow thing – in-

stead it is the deep gladness that re-interprets suffering and 

sorrow and weaves them into the fabric of vibrant and re-

silient life. 

 The weeks ahead afford us opportunities to live into what Bishop Barbara 

Harris once said is our call – “to be an Easter people in a Good Friday world.” 

 May we experience the Resurrection in both profound and mundane ways 

throughout this season! 

 Alleluia. Christ is Risen. The Lord is Risen indeed. Alleluia. 
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Hear About Resettling Refugees in Connecticut 

   IRIS Coordinator to Preach on May 21 

Ashley Makar, Outreach Coordinator for the 

Integrated Refugee and Immigrant Service (IRIS) in 

New Haven, will preach at both services on Sunday, 

May 21.  Launched in 1982 as a ministry of the Episco-

pal Church in Connecticut, and now an independent 

organization, IRIS works to resettle in Connecticut refu-

gees from all over the world.  While there are similar 

refugee resettlement organizations throughout the 

United States, IRIS is unique in its reliance on volunteer 

host groups to handle the day-to-day details of getting       (Continued on Page 6) 
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ECCT Bishop Ian Douglas a key participant 

Bishops Gather in Chicago, Call for Change 

In April “Bishops United Against Gun Violence” facilitated a three-day conference in Chicago 

titled “Unholy Trinity: Intersection of Racism, Poverty and Gun Violence.”  Connecticut’s Bishop 

Diocesan Ian Douglas and four other bishops led a procession of bishops through the streets of Chi-

cago to a park where public worship was held, dramatizing how public liturgy can reach people be-

yond the walls of a church. 

A goal of the conference was to inspire Episcopalians and other Christians to actively advo-

cate for change in the country.  A particular challenge is the commonly held belief that social justice 

causes should not be the church’s causes.  In a presentation the Rev. Julian DeShazier, senior pastor 

of University Church at the 

University of Chicago, who 

is also a hip-hop musician 

known as J.Kwest, ad-

dressed this issue, asking 

attendees “when did it be-

come revolutionary for 

Christians to care about jus-

tice?” He added that “Too 

many Christian churches 

have become ‘think tanks’ 

when they should be ‘action 

centers.’” 

Bishop Ian Douglas helped carry a òUnholy Trinityó banner through the streets of Chicago in April. 

Bishop Douglas has been a long-time protester against gun violence 
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Wardenôs Corner 

Let Us Be Stewards of the Environment 

Brenda and I attended Connecticut’s Annual Sustainability Conference on March 31, 2017 at 

Wesleyan University.  While there were two concurrent tracks to choose from, 

“Engaging on Campus” and “Engaging in State Policy and Community Action,” we 

decided to attend the series of sessions under the latter.  The first speaker was Keri 

Enright-Kato, the Director of the Office of Climate Change, Technology & Research, 

in the State of Connecticut’s Department of Energy and Environmental Protection 

(DEEP).  It was interesting to learn that the environment is the issue of concern for 

the millennial generation.  However, this is not a single issue as we do not lead sin-

gle issue lives.  The environment impacts jobs, infrastructure, school systems, health, poverty, malnutri-

tion, and unemployment, among other areas.  What does this mean for St. Andrew’s?   

The keynote speaker was Gina McCarthy, who was the former head of the EPA and a leading ad-

vocate for common sense strategies to protect public health and the environment for more than thirty 

years.  She served as the Commissioner of the Connecticut Department of Environmental Protection, and 

as the Deputy Secretary of the Massachusetts Office of Commonwealth Development.  Understanding 

and applying science is the biggest challenge in protecting the air, land, 

and related health impacts to individuals.   As noted earlier, everything in 

the environment is connected.  Those with the least resources are most 

often impacted and become disadvantaged.  

We might consider exploring an environmental identification for 

our church with the local community as well as the spiritual component 

of environmental stewardship and morality issues.  We could explore 

ways to reduce energy usage, increasing the efficiency of our buildings 

and grounds, use environmentally preferable goods and supplies, and ensure that we dispose of waste 

responsibility along with recycling efforts.  What ideas could you think of that might improve our current 

practices?   

The St. Andrew’s Community Garden, which is located as a part of Madison’s Bauer Park, is an 

opportunity for parishioners to become involved at a local 

level, with the care and garden maintenance of growing 

vegetables, herbs, and flowers.  All of the harvests are do-

nated to the Madison Food Pantry.  The four large ele-

vated beds at the church are also an extension of this food 

ministry.  If you would like to become involved with this, 

please contact either myself or Brenda Naegel.   Rogation 

Sunday will be celebrated on May 21, 2017, when we offer 

prayers and God’s blessings on the fruits of the earth, and 

the labors of those who produce our food. 
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Education for Ministry Open House in Durham 

Explore Your Faith, Connect with Others 

You attend church regularly, make personal prayer a daily practice, attend Bible studies, yet you are 

still looking for more. Education for Ministry may be just what you are looking for.  

Education for Ministry (or as it is better known, “EfM”) is a program for adults who desire to grow 

deeper into scripture, church history and theology in a small group. Definitely not your grandmother’s Bible 

study program, EfM understands that adults are responsible for their own learning and that Bible study is 

more than reading scripture and being “taught” what it means.  

EfM is a safe place to explore and develop a personal theology.  Groups of six to twelve members 

meet with trained mentors who guide and administer the group. The group covenants to meet in person 

weekly during the year for 2.5 -3 hours for prayer, discussion and reflection.  Each person's experience and 

point of view is valuable.  As one of this year's participants said, ""Hearing the Word of God, in the past and 

in the present, is related to hearing each other."* 

The following prayer is a result of a recent discussion and reflection: 

Oh, God, 

I am grateful for places where I matter. 

I am grateful that each of us has a spiritual core that values the òthrowawaysó and lets us know what matters. 

I am grateful for the inherent goodness and generosity of people. 

I am grateful for forgiveness. 

I am grateful for being tolerated. 

I am grateful for opportunities to work with the marginalized. 

I am very grateful for living a life in progress in Jesus Christ. 

AMEN! 

The EFM group at Church of the Epiphany, Durham has 

openings for Fall, 2017. The group meets Monday evenings, 

from 6:30-9 at the church, beginning in September. 

Are you curious? Come to an Open House Monday, 

May 1 at 6:30, at the Church of the Epiphany, 196 Main Street, 

Durham. You'll participate in worship, discussion and reflec-

tion with us and we'll try to answer your questions about the program.  For more information or if you are 

interested in attending the open house, please contact Karen Otte at 860-349-3631 or karen.otte@me.com 

Support the Madison Food Pantry 

   Food Contributions Needed By Sunday, May 7 

Joe Burbela, a faithful volunteer at the Food Pantry, has organized a food drive and invites St. An-

drew’s parishioners to participate.  Contributions of food can be left at the church either during the week or 

on Sundays between now and May 7.  The pantry would welcome donations of canned tomatoes, canned 

baked beans, canned fruit, canned tuna, jars of pasta sauce, macaroni and cheese, small boxed rice, pasta 

sides, cereal, and baking goods e.g. brownie, cake and cookie mixes. 

mailto:karen.otte@me.com
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Youth Matters Here at St. Andrew’s  

Youth Events 

H.O.M.E. $$$. Mission trip fund-raisers are in full tilt for the July high school mission trip to Maine. A May 
bake sale is forthcoming and two car washes are planned for June 11 and June 18. The car washes will be 
held from 11AM-3PM on those Sunday's and are by donation. Please come out and 
support the youth mission trip to build and repair homes for the rural poor.  

Color Wars. The final hoedown for the middle school youth group will be Sunday, 
June 4 with an all-out color war. We held a similar event last year and it was a huge 
success! Kids throw bags of colored cornstarch at one another and generally just 
make a mess!   

SAVE June 4!  The church school volunteer and youth leader family dinner will be 
held on June 4 from 4-7pm. Please mark your calendars for this very special evening. 

Vacation Bible School kicks off June 26-30!  Get ready for an amazing week of 
faith-filled fun. We still have spots for middle school campers and for high school vol-
unteers!  Email Mary (merklemaryk@gmail.com) for more information.  

CAMP WASHINGTON!  The fun returns. Please visit www.campwashington.org/camp-programs to register.  
For the past two summers, we have sent a group of middle school students to enjoy a week of camp at Camp 
Washington, the Episcopal camp in northwestern Connecticut!  Wilderness Camp anyone: July 16-21?  
Scholarships available.  Camp Washington is also looking for camp counselors. Need a summer job.  Please 
contact the camp for more information or to apply. 

SAVE THE DATE!  INTERGENERATIONAL BRUNCH HOSTED BY OUR VERY OWN VBS KIDS!  Come 
to St. Andrewôs on Tuesday morning, June 27 at 10 oôclock, and BRING YOUR FRIENDS!  Our goal is to 
welcome 100 seniors to St. Andrewôs that day for a delicious and healthy brunch made by our middle school 
Vacation Bible School campers. Play games, eat, make new friends, tell stories and have a great time while 
our middle school youth serve you and test your card skills!  RSVP to 203-245-2584 or to merkle-
maryk@gmail.com.  JOIN THE FUN! 

       Mary and Sandy  

Happening on Sunday 

We have exciting Church School plans as we approach the end of the school year! 

May 14 - Mother's Day.  We will have a large group Church School class for the preschool through 6th grade 
classes.  Mom Church School teachers get the morning off!! 

May 21 - Rogation Sunday.  Our Church School classes will help to plant some flowers 
in the raised beds outside the church. 

June 4 - LAST Church School date. Come celebrate the First Informed Holy Communion 
of our second grade children during the 9:30 service. 

  

        Shelby 

mailto:merklemaryk@gmail.com
http://www.campwashington.org/camp-programs
mailto:merklemaryk@gmail.com
mailto:merklemaryk@gmail.com
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Summary of April Vestry Meeting 

Refugee Sponsorship.  The vestry has voted to invite a representative from IRIS (Integrated Refu-

gee & Immigrant Services), based in New Haven, to make a presentation to the congregation about becom-

ing a sponsor of refugees. The Rev. Shariya Molegoda said she would seek to have someone from IRIS ad-

dress the congregation at the May 14 service then answer questions during coffee hour. 

Outreach.  The vestry is planning to review a rubric for assessing proposals made for Outreach 

funds and services as part of an on-going effort to revitalize the Outreach Committee. 

Varmints.  A private company has been hired to deal with mouse infestations in the church and 

rectory. Furthermore, the grounds are being sprayed to reduce mosquito and tick populations. 

Church School Bathrooms.  New toilets have been installed in the children’s bathrooms serving 

the church’s nursery school. The money for the toilets was raised at the recent Spaghetti Dinner and Auc-

tion. Plans are underway to replace the dividers between the stalls, which are showing signs of rust.  A 

parishioner, Ken Finkle, has volunteered his time and talent to get this work done. 

       —Louise Beecher, Vestry Clerk 

  Finance Committee Report and Financial Update  
 

  March 2017 
Monthly 

Income 
Year-To-Date  YTD Budget 

Annual 

 Budget  
 

  
Total Pledges 25,183 59,452 57,810 206,640  

 4% from Endowment 6,684 20,052 20,052 80,207  

 

Supplement from  

Endowment 0 0 0 60,000  

 Fund-Raisers 10,628 10,511 15,000 25,000  

  Other Income 1,250 1,250 1,375 5,500  

  Total Income 43,745 91,265 94,237 377,347  

             

  Expenses 38,081 102,295 93,654 382,303  

             

  Difference 5,664 -11,030 583 -4,956  

IRIS, (continued from Page 1)  refugee families acclimated to a new community in the United States.  For the 

past ten years most of the families have come from the Middle East: Afghanistan, Iraq and now Syria. 

At IRIS Ashley works as the liaison between IRIS and community groups that host, or hope to host, 

refugee families.  She has a joint master’s degree in Journalism and Middle East Studies from New York Uni-

versity, and a Master of Divinity degree from Yale Divinity School.  She is the author of a collection of essays: 

You Were Strangers: Travels through the Holy Land and the Bible Belt.  Much of her non-fiction writing draws on 

her research among Sudanese refugees who migrated from Egypt to Israel.  She is an editor with Killing the 

Buddha, an online magazine of religion, culture, and politics. 
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Seen Around the Church 
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Come Worship with Us on Sundays 

Services at 8 and 9:30 

Sunday School 10:15 - 11:00 

How do you like to receive and read The Messenger?  
Electronically, via email, so that you can read it on your 
computer?  Or by mail, in printed format, so that you can 
read it the old-fashioned way?  Currently, around the first 
of each month, we send out an email with a link to a PDF 
version of The Messenger stored on our website.  We have 
more than 300 email addresses, so if you are not receiving 
an email each month, but would like to, let us know.   

We also print up some 300 black and white copies of 
The Messenger and send them out each month via bulk mail.  
The paper, the printing, the folding and affixing of labels, 
and the postage are expensive!  In the next few months we 
will start sending printed copies only to those parishioners 
and friends who request it.   If you want to continue to re-
ceive a printed copy, please email Barb: 
Barb@StAndrewsMadison.Org and let her know.  

mailto:Barb@StAndrewsMadison.Org

